
BOROUGH OF CARROLL VALLEY 
PARKS, RECREATION, AND 

ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 22, 2011 – 7:00 PM 

BOROUGH OFFICE 
 

MINUTES 
 
Chairman James Marchione called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM. Those in attendance were: 
 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS    BOROUGH OFFICIALS 
Present      Gayle Marthers, Borough Secretary 
James Marchione, Chairman    Amanda Bell, Recording Secretary  
Tim Skoczen       
Karen Keiholtz       
George Fisanich 
Daniel Sanders 
Absent 
Tammy Lytle 
James Whittington 
 
CONSIDERATION OF THE MINUTES OF THE APRIL 27, 2011 MEETING 
G. Fisanich moved, T. Skoczen seconded that the Committee accept the minutes of the April 27, 
2011 minutes as submitted.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
BOROUGH MANAGER’S REPORT 
After lengthy discussion the following issues were addressed: 

• Carroll Commons Walking Trail is completed 
• Volleyball court and sandbox have been removed  
• 2 roads still closed in the Borough due to the flooding back in April 

 
PARKS AND RECREATION 
2011 July 4th Celebration 
3 on 3 Basketball Tournament 
D. Sanders stated that he has spoke to the officials and they are ready for the tournament. D. 
Sanders also stated that they are still looking for a few more teams. 
 
G. Marthers stated that everything for the July 4th celebration is going well.  G. Fisanich stated 
that at the July 4th committee meeting that Mayor Harris stated that he will not be helping with 
the event next year. 
 
2011 Projects 
Farmers Market 
G. Marthers stated that per David Hazlett’s recommendation he would like to see the Farmers 
Market open Thursday, June 30, 2011 so that he can send out press releases. 
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K. Keilholtz shared a flyer with the committee that she picked up in Walkersville, MD 
pertaining to garden plots that they have to offer.  K. Keilholtz stated that this might be 
something the committee might want to consider trying. 
 
ENVIRONMENTAL ISSUES 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting adjourned at 7:33 PM by consensus 
 
              
              Amanda Bell, Recording Secretary 

 
 
 


